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PRIORITY: IMMEDIATE 
 
DTG RELEASE: 173123Z 26 AUG 2005 
 
PREPARED FOR: MJ-1 by MJ-6 
 
SUMMARY: 
Impending storm offers ideal conditions for Sub-Project BOUNCE and 
Sub-Project RICOCHET experimentation. Priority 2A.  
 
BEGIN TEXT: 
MJ-9 Project OVERVIEW reports that a Category 3 hurricane will strike 
southern Louisiana on 29 AUG. Landfall will be near Buras, Louisiana, 
with the storm continuing NE into Mississippi and Alabama. MJ-9 
modeling indicates that the storm surge will overwhelm the New Orleans 
levees. Further MJ-9 modeling suggests wide scale damage and social 
breakdown in the metropolitan New Orleans area in the immediate 
aftermath. 
 
As per memorandum of 17 MAY 2001, the expectant social breakdown 
within New Orleans would create the ideal conditions for Sub-Project 
BOUNCE and Sub-Project RICOCHET field trials. This offers an 
opportunity missed during the terrorist attacks of 11 SEP 2001. 
 
MJ-6 Project PLUTO formally requests the immediate implementation of 
Operation JACKHAMMER, per 17 MAY 2001 memorandum. 
 
Sub-Project RICOCHET field trials will commence under Dr. Gregory 
Musgrave. Dr. Musgrave will report to the OUTLOOK Group. 
 
Sub-Project BOUNCE field trials will continue under by Dr. Cynthia 
Jorgansen. Dr. Jorgansen will report directly to Sub-Project ARC 
DREAM. 
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Sub-Project ARC DREAM and the OUTLOOK Group will deliver their initial 
findings to MJ-12 Project DELPHI upon completion of JACKHAMMER. 
 
Dr. Musgrave is on standby. Dr. Jorgansen is already in the field. 
 
As per 17 MAY 2001 memorandum and 09 NOV 2003 addendum, JACKHAMMER 
will require the activation of assets within a number of departments 
and offices, including but not limited to DHS, NWS, FEMA, and HHS. 
 
Operational security will be provided by NRO DELTA. In accordance with 
the 17 MAY 2001 memorandum, MJ-6 formally requests the inclusion of 
Sub-Project CATALYST operatives in the NRO DELTA contingent. 
 
Immediate approval is necessary to implement JACKHAMMER within the 
window of opportunity. 
 
END TEXT 
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